SBVC Academic Senate 

MINUTES for October 31, 2001 – 3 p.m. at the SBVC Observatory

I. CALL TO ORDER at 3:10 p.m. when a quorum was achieved.  The roll sheet was circulated.
	Business

* Paul Grutsis

Nicholas Zoumbos

* Walt Chatfield
Health Science

* Marilyn Johnson

* James Robinson

* Judy Tobin
Humanities

* Horace Alexander

Colleen Calderon

Diane Dusick

Paula Ferri Milligan

* Sherri Guerrero
Sue Purkart

Bob Rippy

Kay Weiss

* indicates absent
	Learning Resources

Odette Salvaggio

Physical Education

Dawn Adler

* Spencer Watkins

Diana Avila

Cin Greyraven

* Mark Ikeda
Denise Knight

Ann Leal

Juliann Martin

* Bob Wilson
Social Science

Ed Gomez

Diane Pfahler

Special Division

Frank Dunn
	Student Services

Margaret Dodds-Schumaker

Laura Gomez-Guillen

Linda Young

Technical

Ralph Dennington

Allen Moore

* Norm Simpson

Part-time faculty

* John Coble

* Riase Jakpor

At large

Judith Ashton

Ed Millican

Ed Szumski

Guests

Gil Maez

Troy Sheffield

Richard Long

Maria Elena Martinez


II. MINUTES

A motion was made by Millican and seconded to accept the minutes for October 3, 2001 as submitted.

III. PRESIDENT’S REPORT

A written President’s report was distributed.  Ashton briefly summarized key happenings.  Faculty members were reminded to participate in the evaluation of President Caballero.  The Chancellor’s evaluation is up coming.  Some faculty members expressed concerns regarding the requirement to sign the evaluations; confidentiality is supposed to be maintained by the Chancellor’s secretary.

IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS

1. Personnel Committee.  Greyraven reported that the committee has been following up on some complex questions of hiring and Program Review; the committee is not yet prepared to provide a recommendation.  

2. Educational Policy.  Purkart made a motion on behalf of the Educational Policy meeting asking the Senate to endorse a resolution on student conduct (attached) requesting training in and support for enforcement of Student Conduct Procedures.  Considerable discussion took place.  Dr. Martinez assured the Senate that the administration shares faculty concerns.  The Senate has been circulating and encouraging the use of the “Disruptive Student Behavior Report”.  Ashton read a second Educational Policy committee resolution on student progress (attached) supporting the enforcement of Academic Probation and Dismissal.  Purkart summarized the history of why enforcement was suspended and explained that a task force is working to implement probation and dismissal procedures by Spring semester.  Dennington, Dodds-Schumaker, and Maez are on that task force and shared their perspectives.  Salvaggio suggested communicating with the campus community regarding efforts to find solutions to these problems.  The Educational Policy committee also reviewed the waiver form for overlapping class registration; the committee is working with Dean Scroggins in response to faculty concerns.  The two proposed resolutions were accepted as first readings by the Senate and will be reviewed at the next meeting.
3. District Assembly.  Salvaggio reported that the District Assembly’s Safety Committee is reviewing existing policy.  Senators were invited to attend.

4. SBCCD-CTA.  Salvaggio provided details of recent district proposals and why the negotiating team feels frustrated.  The gap between the union’s proposals for workload and the district’s proposals as to appear non-negotiable.  The negotiating team has therefore chosen to stay with existing provisions for the most part, so that negotiations can move on to salary.  CTA staff in Sacramento has done a 5-year analysis of the district budget and found huge cash assets ($14 million) as a result of routine over-budgeting and under-spending and budget transfers.  Salvaggio answered questions about the 50% law, health benefits, and more.  

V. BUSINESS
1. Troy Sheffield, interim Dean of Organization Development, is acting as staff to the Program Review committee.  Salvaggio emphasized that the process exists, but it hasn’t been followed.  There is a changed Program Review process in draft; the Program Review committee will discuss the draft at the Nov. 7th meeting and will make recommendations to the Senate.  The Senate has final authority under AB 1725.  Rippy mentioned that changes are intended to bring together various funding sources and avoid having Program Review being isolated from budget.  An ad hoc Senate committee was formed to review the draft plan.

2. Speakers Policy.  An ad hoc committee drafted a policy last academic year to address appropriate behavior by community members who wish to communicate with the college community.  Gomez shared the experiences of a student who was given extremely conflicting information about what types of free speech activities are allowed, under what circumstances.  Time and place restrictions are legal, if reasonable.  There cannot be restrictions on speech, except “hate speech” as narrowly defined by law.  Rippy pointed out the beneficial aspect of designating an area that encourages public participation by speakers and audience alike.  The proposed policy, originally titled “Free Speech” was retitled “Speakers Policy” after Salvaggio argued that the entire U.S.A. is a free speech area and suggested a different name.  Students could select a name for the speakers’ area.  Dennington moved that we forward this proposal to the Student Senate and have them report back to us.  The motion was seconded and approved.

VI. OTHER.   A few items on the agenda were deferred to the next meeting.

VII. The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________________________________

__________________________________

Judith Ashton, President



Cin Greyraven, Secretary

